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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Joint Memorial 11 requests the PED eliminate the English language proficiency require-
ment necessary for successful completion of the general education development (GED) tests. 
 
     Significant Issues 
 
The PED reports that the New Mexico High School diploma issued by the Secretary of Educa-
tion does not indicate whether the test was completed in English or Spanish but the GED tran-
script issued by the testing service does identify the language in which the test was completed.  
The PED reports that each jurisdiction determines whether to indicate the language in which the 
test was taken. 
 
According to the PED, there exists a dilemma over whether or not taking the English Proficiency 
Test is an appropriate bridge for candidates who have successfully completed the GED in a lan-
guage other than English. While the English Proficiency Test allows Spanish test-takers to dem-
onstrate their ability to read English, it may not be fair to deny a diploma to a person who has 
successfully completed all five GED sections in Spanish.   
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The PED also questions whether it is the responsibility of GED to assess English proficiency or 
should some other program be used. 
 
CONFLICT 
 
According to the PED, this bill conflicts with NMAC6.30.2.8 B (1), which requires that a New 
Mexico high school graduate must demonstrate proficiency in the English language. By implica-
tion, this requirement would apply to those who receive a high school diploma school through 
the GED. 
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